
 

October 22, 2021 
 
 
Tanowa Troupe 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 

Re: Case Record 21-0873-TP-COI 
In the Matter of the Commission’s Investigation into Exhaust Relief for Area 
Code “513” 

 
On August 26, 2021, NANPA filed a petition for relief of the 513 NPA on behalf of the 
Ohio telecommunications industry (“Industry”) which advised the Commission that the 
513 NPA was projected to exhaust in the second quarter of 2023.1 By this letter and in a 
continuation of its efforts to update the Ohio Public Utilities Commission 
(“Commission”) regarding the status of area code 513, the North American Numbering 
Plan Administrator (“NANPA”), hereby notifies the Commission that the projected 
exhaust date for the 513 numbering plan area (“NPA”) has been revised from second 
quarter 2023 to the fourth quarter of 2023.   
 
The Industry recommended an all-services distributed overlay as the relief method of 
the 513 NPA and requested the Commission grant the petition no later than December 
31, 2021.  On September 8, 2021, the Commission issued an Entry in the Case, seeking 
comments regarding the 513 area code exhaust relief petition filed by NANPA in which 
initial comments were due by September 22, 2021, and reply comments to be filed by 
October 4, 2021.   
 
Subsequently, on October 14, 2021, NANPA published the October 2021 Numbering 
Resource Utilization/Forecast (NRUF) and NPA Exhaust Analysis (“October 2021 
NRUF Report”) which changed the projected exhaust from second quarter of 2023 
(2Q2023) to fourth quarter of 2023 (4Q2023).2  NANPA notified the industry members 
involved in the relief planning of the 513 NPA at the time of publication of the new 
exhaust projection.  
 

 
1 In the Matter of the Commission’s Investigation Into Exhaust Relief for the Area Code “513”, Petition of 
the North American Numbering Plan Administrator on Behalf of the Ohio Telecommunications Industry, 
Case No. 21-0873-TO-COI. 
 
2 October 2021 NRUF and NPA Exhaust Analysis (“October 2021 NRUF Report”) can be accessed on the 
NANPA web site at https://nationalnanpa.com/reports/reports_npa.html. 
 



 

 

Although the projected exhaust date has moved out two quarters, on June 17, 2021, 
NANPA declared the 513 NPA to be in a jeopardy status3 and respectfully requests the 
Commission grant the petition for relief no later than December 31, 2021, as requested 
by the Industry.  
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 

Florence Weber 
Senior Director 
North American Numbering Plan Administrator 
2411 Dulles Corner Park, Suite 250 
Herndon, VA 20171 
925-420-0340  
fweber@nanpa.com  
 
 
 

 
3 When demand for CO codes exceeds projections and there is insufficient time to implement a relief plan 
before exhaust, NANPA may declare jeopardy (which may involve rationing of CO code assignments) to 
conserve the numbering resource until relief can be fully implemented. 
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